
                              St Peter’s Catholic Primary School 
                                                                                                               School Newsletter 39                                                                  Friday 17

th
 July 2015  

                                                     www.st-peters-pri.gloucs.sch.uk      admin@st-peters-pri.gloucs.sch.uk  

Local Parish Mass Times St Peter’s English Martyrs St Augustine’s 

Saturday 6pm  6.30pm 

Sunday 9am 10.30am  5.30pm 9am 11am 

 
FAREWELL 
It is always sad to say goodbye to our school staff who have contributed so much to our school.  But in doing so, we remind them that they 
are in our thoughts and prayers at they embark on the next chapter in their life. 
Mrs Green: Mrs Green has given 19 years of service to our school and has contributed spectacularly to the development of ICT, Computing, 
Community Cohesion, PE and RE.  In leading RE she has contributed significantly to our Catholic ethos and for this we are forever grateful.  
During this time, Mrs Green has been an outstanding teacher, a great team player and a ray of sunshine.  Thank you, Mrs Green. 
Mrs Clements: Mrs Clements joined the staff team 5 years ago and has contributed significantly to the strategic leadership and development 
of the school in that time including the introduction and development of the Creative Curriculum.  During this time she has been an 
outstanding teacher and a great team player.  Thank you, Mrs Clements. 
Mr Morris: Mr Morris has been the site manager for 7 months while Mr Walsh was off sick.  He has contributed enormously to the role and 
continued to ensure that the school is kept in tip-top condition.  Thank you, Mr Morris. 
Mrs Smith:  Mrs Smith has been a one-to-one Teaching Assistant this year and her contributions to the learning and care of her child have 
been significant.  Thank you, Mrs Smith. 
Miss O’Neill: Miss O’Neill, who has also been with us for one year, has embraced her roles as Librarian, Midday Supervisor and Teaching 
Assistant contributing enormously to the children’s all round learning and care. Thank you, Miss O’Neill.         
 
We wish you all every health and happiness in the next stage of your life’s journey and we will continue to keep you in our prayers.  With 
love from the whole school community. 
 
FAREWELL TO Y6 
Dear Y6 Leavers, you have been an absolutely super group and I will miss you all very much.  You are funny, loveable and have big hearts and 
I hope that these qualities stay with you forever.  It has been a privilege to see you grow and mature during your time at St Peter's into 
wonderful young ladies and gents and I know that all you have learned here will stay with you forever and I hope you will look back at your 
primary schools days with great fondness and pride.  We are all very proud of you as each of you has already achieved so much in such a 
short time of your life - and this is just the start!  You are about to start a new chapter in your life story which will be full of challenges and 
triumphs, tears and laughter - and that is what life is all about!  Enjoy it and LIVE each day to the full, LOVE yourself and your family and 
friends and LEARN to meet each challenge head on with positivity and perseverance.  Remember that you are children of God, and as his 
children He will always be by your side.  Keep shining in Jesus' light - be a beacon to guide others. 
With every best wish for the future from the whole school community. 
 
CHARLIE AND THE CHOCOLATE FACTORY PERFORMANCE 
Well done to KS2 on their amazing performance of Charlie and the Chocolate Factory. It was lovely to see so many parents and friends 
attend the event. What a talented set of children we have! 
 
HOUSE POINTS (to 16th July 2015) 
Wow - look at all the house point totals for the Summer terms! Well done to all the children in Wind for winning the termly cup. 

Weekly Totals Cumulative Totals 

Fire 75 Wind 1466 

Water 75 Fire 1455 

Wind 74 Earth 1288 

Earth 73 Water 1264 

 
The role of House Captain and Vice House Captain form part of the additional responsibilities given to Year Six children. To be able to 
undertake this very important role in school, the children had to give a campaign speech to all the children in their house and keep their 
fingers crossed that they were nominated! Congratulations to the following children who were elected by their peers. 
 
 

 House Captain Vice House Captain 

  Fire Caitlin Justin 

Water Mariya Mark 

Earth Isabella Jacob 

Wind Karleigh Susan 
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PFA END OF YEAR REPORT – WHAT A FANTASTIC YEAR! 
The PFA is thrilled to be able to end the year on such a high after a record breaking profit made on the Summer Fun day of £3808.14. A huge 
thank you to the parents/carers of our year 6 pupils who did us all proud whilst running their Apprentice stalls with such a mature attitude. 
They managed to raise a profit of over £800. It was brilliant to see so many families enjoying the day with us.  
We would also like to take this opportunity to thank so many of our wonderful school staff who have given their time and support to 
volunteer at our events this year, it really is appreciated. 
This year we have been able to supply each class with a large box of new games for the children to enjoy on wet break times, a new re-
usable sign for the fun day, a theatre experience, wonderful year books for our year 6 leavers and hi visibility jackets for the children to wear 
when out on school trips, to mention just a few.  We are also open to suggestions for what we should be spending the funds on so please do 
let us know.  
The PFA would like to send its thanks and gratitude to everyone who has helped with any of the PFA events during this last year, in any 
capacity. Huge thanks to our core PFA members also those who pop up at a number of functions during the school year such as parents 
evening and end of year production, in order to serve refreshments which is not a particularly big fund raiser but an important part of what 
the PFA does each year to enhance these events for parents and guests.  
Please remember, that the funds you help to raise, helps the school to provide a richer, more exciting and more memorable learning 
experience for our children.  
The PFA events also provides us with lots of fun, laughter and happy memories. 
We look forward to seeing you all in September in the hope of another record breaking fund raising year ahead.    
 
The PFA made £185 at the school production so thank you for the support. 
 
Pippa Baker-Walsh PFA Chairperson.  
 
GOOD TO BE GREEN (GTBG) BEHAVIOUR SYSTEM  
339 children (81%) across all year groups have been awarded a purple reward card to celebrate the fact that they stayed ‘green’ for the 
whole of Summer term 2. Congratulations to the 244 children (58%) who received a rainbow card in yesterday's assembly to celebrate their 
tremendous achievement in remaining ‘green’ for the entire 2014-2015 academic year.  
 
DINNER MENU 3

rd
 SEPT 

Monday Chicken & Broccoli Pasta 
Bake 

Mixed Bean Casserole with 
Cous Cous 

Jacket Potato with Beans Cheese 

Tuesday Cottage Pie 
 

Veggie Bangers & Mash  Jacket Potato with Tuna Ham 

Wednesday Roast Beef Mushroom & Lentil Bake  Jacket Potato with Beans  Tuna Mayo 

Thursday Chicken Curry & Rice Feta, Tomato & Spinach 
Quiche with New Potatoes 

Jacket Potato with Tuna Beef 

Friday Salmon Fish Fingers  Vegetable Enchiladas  Jacket Potato with  Beans Egg Mayo 

 
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Thurs 3
rd

 Sept Whole School  New Academic Year  8.40am 

Fri 4
th

 September Whole School  Celebration Assembly  

Tues 8
th

 September Whole School  Mass 2.00pm 

 

 
On behalf of the whole school team, I would like to wish you all a very happy summer 
holiday.  Thank you for all your support and contributions to the school this year.  Enjoy! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Carol Baron,  
Headteacher 

                                                                                                                                                                                   


